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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Users, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Pseudo-Tie Functionality Modifications
DATE:

October 31, 2017
Dear NAESB EIR Users,
On November 28, 2017, modifications to the pseudo-tie functionality within the NAESB EIR will be implemented.  These modifications will ensure the pseudo-tie functionality performs in a manner consistent with that of other data objects.  Included in these changes, pseudo-ties will be added to the data object expiration alarm, allowing subscribers to receive a notification when a pseudo-tie is thirty days and seven days from expiration, consistent with the alarm functionalities for other data objects in the registry.  Additionally, the modifications will correct a coding error that resulted in some pseudo-ties that contained expired or otherwise invalid data to inadvertently still appear on the registry display screens.  As part of this correction, the registry will employ a one-time clean-up to remove these pseudo-ties from the display screens for consistency and data integrity purposes.
The NAESB managed EIR serves as the central repository for information utilized by the electric industry.  In 2012, the NAESB EIR replaced the NERC TSIN as the industry registry tool.  OATI serves as the NAESB chosen system administrator for the EIR and manages the tool as OATI webRegistry.  If you have any questions, please contact the NAESB office.
Best Regards,
Caroline Trum
cc: Rae McQuade, President
EIR Pseudo-Tie Functionality Modifications

